Photo by Michael-Leonard Creditor

Closing Ceremony--The Last San Diego Whole Life Expo, Memorial Day 1990

"Dear Leslie,

Something that I continue to appreciate about you is your ability to "go with the flow, "as we 60's holdovers used to say. Your wonderful facility for making lemons into lemonade by taking and using what ever card you are dealt to its maximum advantage. Any sounds that intrude during an invocation are taken in and made a part of the prayer. A sudden unexpected rainfall is used to create a wading pool (!) for young women to revel in. And, the basis for it all, you even take your physical limitation and use it to teach people how to overcome their own limits. Leslie, your wonderful ability to channel life <u>upward</u> makes me look at you with growing admiration."

Michael Leonard Creditor